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There is a question asked in the halls of academia since time immemorial:
Do teachers talk to each other about the students?

The answer is yes, of course we do. But not in the ways you might imagine.
It’s never gossip and it’s never personal. In fact, it’s rarely individual or even 

critical. The teachers in the MFA in Comics program are intensely passionate 
about comics and pedagogy. Talking about the progress of the students is a 

way to talk about our own successes and failures as teachers. It’s a way to 
improve e cacy, to practice compassion, and to strategize and plan.

Immediately after admissions, the conversations are optimistic. 
Our committee of grizzled comics veterans talks about how

excited we are about the new batch of students. We speculate 
that their diversity and breadth of skill will help the cohort grow 

and widen their perspectives. More than anything, we look 
forward to welcoming a new batch of acolytes into the fold.

Following first year, the conversation is one of concern. 
It’s almost a cliche to talk about how grueling making 

comics can be, but nothing can prepare the students 
for the reality. This reality tends to hit the class 

hard. We wonder, did they bite o� more than 
they could chew? Is there any way they are 

going to finish their thesis projects? Is there 
anything we can possibly to ease them

into this life? And throughout that year, 
across two semesters of mentorship, 

these questions linger. Some weeks 
inspire hope, some dread.

So it goes until year two when the discussion can turn decidedly grim. The brutal 
rigors of being comic creators have finally hit the class. A year into their thesis

brings a struggle for progress and much stress. One by one, they fall behind 
schedule. They begin to doubt. We begin to worry.

Then, somewhere between the second and third summer, in the proverbial 
darkest of night, something happens. A breakthrough. A revelation. 

PROGRESS! Under the watchful tutelage of CCA’s finest, the students
start to blossom. Page after page we begin to hope. We knock on wood... 

maybe these crazy kids can pull it o� after all.

And this brings us to now. This moment -- a time to celebrate.
What started as anticipation turned to doubt, doubt became 

hope, and in the eleventh hour, hope becomes joy. Every year, 
through miracles, hard work, and unbridled creativity, through 

ink, sweat, and tears, the students amaze us. For the first 
time, I can share with you what us teachers say to each 

other behind closed doors: This group is exceptional. 
They are inspiring. We can’t believe how much they’ve 

grown in two short years and we anxiously look 
forward to what their futures will bring. Some will 

be published, some will publish themselves, 
some will teach others to do the same. All of 

them will make the world a richer and more 
creative place. They did it, damn it, and

we couldn’t be more proud.

Congratulations to the graduating 
class of 2018. Thank you for making 

us all look good and thank youfor 
giving us a reason to have faith 

in the future of comics.
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